MINUTES
GENERAL MEETING

DECEMBER 12, 2019

(34 in attendance)

Meeting was called to order at 7:04 pm by Club President Don Haack, followed by the Pledge
of Allegiance and a thank you to all who brought food donations for the Moses Lake Food
Bank.

SECRETARY’S REPORT:

Bob Kent’s motion that November’s meeting minutes be accepted as written was seconded
and carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT (BOB KENT):

-A check in the amount of $250.00 was written to the Moses Lake Food Bank for the Club’s
December donation.

-Club checking account balance (as of December 1, 2019): $9,602.57

- Annual membership dues ($15.00) will be collected beginning in January.

The Treasurer’s Report was put to a vote and approved following a motion and a second.

WEBMASTER’S REPORT (PAUL BOEHM):

Paul noted that November’s newsletter was published without the Car of the Month due to a
timing issue. The unique “Vehicle” of the Month story and can be seen on the MLCCC
website.

Teresa Church was a guest at tonight’s meeting.

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS:
Judy Kent (17t")

Brett Boehm (26%")
Sandy Harris (30t")

DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES:
Andy & Marcie Ostenberg — 39 years
Dave & Ann Robins — 57 years




NEW BUSINESS:

Bob Duffin received a call from Darin Hendrickson with an update about his battle with
pancreatic cancer. About a week ago, he underwent a 10-hour surgery to remove part of his
stomach, one-third of his pancreas and part of his intestine. He is currently recuperating at
home and says the doctors are optimistic. In two months, Darin will begin 6 more rounds of
chemotherapy.

Congratulations to the December Candy Contest winners:

1%t Place: Banana Split Dessert (Lorraine Church)

2"d Place: Snow Capped Delights (Ann Robins)

3" Place: Caramel Chocolate Fudge with Nuts (Gordy Edwards)

DUCK REPORT:
According to Karen, the Duck is still residing at the Crook house, eagerly awaiting its next
home!

Thank you to Mary Mayo for the festive Christmas table decorations and treats.
(Reminder: Ann Edwards has the month of January)

DOOR PRIZE: (mini reading light inscribed with MLCCC web address, donated by the Crooks) —
won by Kathy Haack

50/50 DRAWING: ($35.00) — won by Joe McCullough

CAR OF THE MONTH: Bernie Yada

The annual Christmas gift exchange was a fun and festive “flurry” of wrapping paper, ribbons,
gift bags and a wonderful mix of presents.

Next meeting: January 9t

With no further business, President Don Haack asked for and received a motion, a second,
and approval to close the meeting at 8:17 pm.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all!



Car of the Month

December 2019 Car of the Month

LaDel & Bernie Yada - 2006 Toyota Avalon

Bernie & LaDell Yada - 2006 Toyota Avalon

While this 2006 Toyota Avalon may not be destined to become a classic anytime soon, it
has become a most dependable "ride" for us. We bought it in 2006 when James Toyota was
still in business in Moses Lake. This car is very easy to get in and to get out of! The rear
seat back "reclines' so the back seat driver is always comfortable. The snappy V-6 moves it
in and around traffic quite easily. Routine service has kept it in tip top shape and with less
than 120k miles on it, we hope it is the last new car we will ever have to buy! This is
Bernie's daily driver, I get to drive it on occasion, like when it needs gas, or the tire
pressure is low, or it wiggles and wobbles and needs some other kind of attention!

The Yada's



